as an SCC officer carried out a site visit. SCC suggested the option of a pedestrian crossing. The Councillors agreed to write to SCC further asking for a safety assessment of a potential pedestrian crossing and a cost estimate for the works.

- 10. To discuss VE celebrations The Councillors agreed to support events planned in the parish in their personal capacity.
- 11. Parish Clerks' report The Councillors have considered the following items included in the Clerks' report: Stonham Barns Liaison meeting; rubbish bin for lay-by; spring litter picking; SALC internal audit; VAS sign latest arrangements; networking event on 4 February 2020. The Councillors agreed to note their express thanks to parishioners Sheila and Gordon Janson for opening and setting up the church for the meetings and for Gordon Janson's help with the VAS sign. The Councillors also agreed to make arrangements to mark outstanding contributions to the community.
- Casual Vacancy. The Councillors noted the position.
- Date and time of next meeting. Tuesday 17 March 2020 at 6.30 p.m. in the Church.

The meeting closed at 7.50 p.m.